
CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

MARCH 10, 2020 
 
President Otis Smith called the meeting to order at 6 pm.  All Officers were present as well as 
nine Directors.  There were five Members at Large in attendance.  The February Minutes were 
read.  There being no corrections, a motion to approve was made by Dean Blackwell and 
seconded by Milt Allen.  All voted in favor to accept the minutes. 
 
Old/New Business:  The club thanked Dean Blackwell and Tiger McNeil for installing 
missing/damaged trap field lights.  There are plans to have night shoots in the future.  The club 
thanked Josiah Bullock for all his great work in getting the online membership program up and 
running.  The club will now be able to accept membership renewals and new memberships 
online utilizing credit cards.  Thanks, were extended to Bob Posner for his work in getting the 
Special Use Permit Application completed and turned into the county Planning & Zoning 
Department.  The ATM machine has been installed and is up and running. 
 
The President opened a discussion regarding the rifle range building.  Would like those that use 
this building to clean it and expressed a desire to have the floor epoxied along with the 
tabletops.  It appears there may be too many keys to this building “floating” around.  The locks 
will likely be changed.  Stephanie Bullock is going to work on applying for an NRA Grant.  Tiger 
McNeil reported that the indoor range is being utilized by the kids on Monday evenings.  He 
had 15 kids along with a few new shooters to the program.  He also expressed a desire to see 
the club begin working on setting up a long-term plan for any future development to the 
facility. Jim Kindt is looking into a remote weather station that could be tied to a phone app..  
This would allow shooters to check on weather/wind conditions before travelling out to the 
range.  He will report back at a future meeting. 
 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Tiger McNeil and seconded 
by Milt Allen.  All voted in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 6:17pm. 
 
 
 
Otis Smith, President                                                                 Bob Posner, Secretary 
 
 


